
   
 

WARNING LETTER 

Date:   December 2, 2020 

TO:  info@rats.army –  Rat’s Army 
     4126 US HWY 93 S 
     Kalispell, MT, 59901 
      
RE: Unapproved and Misbranded Products Related to Coronavirus Disease 2019 (COVID-19) 
 
This is to advise you that the United States Food and Drug Administration (FDA) and the Federal Trade 
Commission (FTC) reviewed your website at the Internet address https://rats.army/ on November 24, 
2020, and December 1, 2020, respectively. The FDA has observed that your website offers “VIRUS 
BIOSHIELD” for sale in the United States and that this product is intended to mitigate, prevent, treat, 
diagnose, or cure COVID-191 in people.  Based on our review, this product is an unapproved new drug 
sold in violation of section 505(a) of the Federal Food, Drug, and Cosmetic Act (FD&C Act), 21 U.S.C. § 
355(a). Furthermore, this product is a misbranded drug under section 502 of the FD&C Act, 21 U.S.C. § 
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o “Tags: . . . COVID-19, fight covid-19, Immune Booster, peptides, Ta1, Thymosin Alpha1” 
o The image of the label of your product: 

 
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identified above.  Thus, any coronavirus-related prevention or treatment claims regarding such product 
are not supported by competent and reliable scientific evidence.  You must immediately cease making all 
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